Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Inwood Consulting Engineers, Inc.
This notice has nothing to do with any rule or rulemaking process.

The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a public hearing to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME:
Tuesday, April 30, 2013

Open House:

5:30 p.m.

Presentation:

6:30 p.m.

PLACE: Congregation Ohev Shalom, 
613 Concourse Parkway South, Maitland, Florida 32751
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED:
Financial Management No

424217-1-22-01

Project Description:
Maitland Boulevard (State Road (SR) 414) from east of I-4 (Hope Road) to Maitland Avenue (County Road (CR) 427) in Orange County

This hearing is being held as an open house with a presentation at 6:30 p.m. Information on the alternatives being considered to widen Maitland Boulevard from four lanes to six lanes will be available at the hearing. Study representatives will be available during the hearing to discuss the project and answer questions. FDOT welcomes and appreciates  participation in the study. Additional information on the project is also available on www.Maitland-SR414.com.

Documents and displays showing the project’s location and proposed improvements will be available for public review from April 9, 2013 to May 10, 2013 at two locations: Maitland City Hall, 3rd Floor, 1776 Independence Lane in Maitland, and Maitland Public Library, 501 Maitland Avenue South in Maitland.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Mr. Chris Rizzolo, Consultant Project Manager, at chris.rizzolo@dot.state.fl.us or (386) 943-5378.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Mr. Chris Rizzolo, Consultant Project Manager, at chris.rizzolo@dot.state.fl.us or (386)943-5378.

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status.

Persons who require translation services (free of charge) should contact Mr. Chris Rizzolo at the phone number above. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Services, (800)955-8771 (TDD) or (800)955-8770 (Voice).

If any person decides to appeal any decision made by the Board with respect to any matter considered at this meeting or hearing, he/she will need to ensure that a verbatim record of the proceeding is made which record includes the testimony and evidence from which the appeal is to be issued.

For more information, you may contact: Either Mr. Chris Rizzolo, Consultant Project Manager, at (386)943-5378 or e-mail at chris.rizzolo@dot.state.fl.us; and/or Mr. David Graeber at dgraeber@inwoodinc.com or (407)971-8850.

